    



STAGECOACH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
March 3, 2020
Double H Management office

  4:30pm
Board members present: Chris Wadopian, Josh Cook, Carol Wilson, Greg Kernohan, Don Young                   
Representing  management: Sue Hochreiter ,  Hans Hochreiter 
Chris called the meeting to order at 4:35pm.   
 Minutes
· Motion: Chris moved to approve January 21, 2020 minutes contingent upon rewording the bldg. 3 walkway section, stating “ this was agreed upon by Topher to chip as repairs weren’t made this summer.”  Greg 2nd. All approve.
Recycling update
·    Discussion of adding another recycling dumpster and possibly getting rid of a garbage dumpster as it is less expensive to do it this way and the garbage dumpsters are difficult to maneuver.
· Chris moved to swap out garbage dumpster for recycling. Carol 2nd. All approve.
· There have been no complaints on recycling. Board would like the garbage and recycling dumpsters switched around at the dumpster area. They also thought it would be good to invite Waste Mgmt to attend a meeting.
Association Manager 
· Snow removal complaint about the ramp at 23015 Schussmark (bldg. 15). The owner of unit E had to remove the slush from the ramp. Topher had not been to the property to mitigate the slush. The owner mentioned the ADA in her complaint as they would not find this acceptable at all. Slush is a problem in the parking lot too. They would like to keep some of the slush down. It gets very thick and would also like the snow to be pulled back from the edge of the parking lot to help control the drainage issue they have. Carol & Josh will look at the ramp.
Maintenance 
· Bldg 3 walkway-Concrete They requested a bid for stamped concrete and stained concrete. 
New Business
· Bldg 8 walkway-has an issue with freeze/thaw on their walkway. It bumps up. Assoc will look into it.

Old Business
· New attorney discussion-Greg is sending out a letter to several attorneys.
· Storage lot/dumpster lot-discussion tabled

· Facebook page-Josh stated that it was working and he was getting good constructive feedback from owners that have signed on. 
· Sally Claassen is attorney for accounts receivable.

Open Forum
·  Don mentioned an owner is interested in providing a bid for snow removal and has requested an RFP.
· Bldg 9 parking lot-need the tow truck
Financial report
· Hans asked for the Board’s permission to move $100,000 to Alpine Bank. Wells Fargo, Mtn Valley and Alpine Bank are the local banks that the Stagecoach Townhouse Association has money in. We can get CD’s and possibly move to Yampa Valley Bank. AR’s-were presented for review. One owner turned over to the attorney for collections. One owner was sent a certified letter.
Next meeting proposed for the board only as a work session on Tuesday, April 28th; 4:30pm at Double H office
Meeting adjourned at 5:48pm.   
Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hochreiter

Association Mgr

